
From: Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Patel, Swati <SwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 7/18/2016 9:09:34 AM

Subject: FW: Notification Regarding County Line Re-establishments
Attachments: Agency Head Notification.pdf

 
Dear Agency Heads,
 
The South Carolina Geodetic Survey (SCGS), a section of the Revenue and Fiscal Affairs Office (RFA), has 
been authorized via Act 262 to, on a cooperative basis, assist in clarifying and monumenting the locations of 
county boundaries as they are defined in SC Code of Laws.  After a section of county boundary has been 
clarified, the SCGS is required to notify, as it determines the appropriate, the affected state and federal agencies 
that may be impacted.  Attached is a letter from the Executive Director of the RFA requesting your help in 
determining if your agency should be notified when a survey has been completed.  Please review and reply to 
the attached letter.
 
 

Debbie B. Cooper | SC Revenue and Fiscal Affairs Office | Economic Research
Dennis Bldg. | 1000 Assembly St., Suite 458 | Columbia, SC 29201 | Phone: (803) 734-0640  
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